
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee to execute
Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) #28-974 containing mutual indemnification language
with the Contra Costa Community College District, to allow the Health Services
Department use of the District’s Diablo Valley College Overflow Lot for drive-thru
COVID-19 testing, COVID-19 immunizations and related services, for the period July 31,
2021 through December 31, 2021. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This is a nonfinancial agreement, there is no cost to the County associated with the signing
of this MOA. 

BACKGROUND: 
Contra Costa County is currently operating one County-run drive-through COVID-19
testing site in Central County in addition to walk-up sites throughout the County. Prior to
August 31, 2021, this site was located at 2500 Bates Avenue in Concord. Since that site is
no longer available, and in order to not disrupt the current testing volume, this location at
Diablo Valley College was sought to accomodate residents in Central County. This MOA

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   09/07/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Anna Roth,
925-957-5403

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    September  7, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc: Marcy Wilhlem   

C.153

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: September  7, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Memorandum of Agreement #28-974 with Contra Costa Community College District



will allow the County to provide a combined 3240 COVID-19 tests and vaccines per week
on average. 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
The County’s Health Officer has determined that accessible, timely testing and
immunizations are critical to reduce transmission of the COVID-19 virus and to protect
the community.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this MOA is not approved fewer COVID-19 tests and vaccinations will be administered
which could increase the number of deaths in Contra Costa County.
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Agreement-Diablo Valley College 


